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Meeting was called to order at 6:02PM. 
 
In attendance: Chief Wyman, Bill Urbach, Kevin Sullivan, Lorrie Carey, Barbara Randall 
and Selectman Mark Varney 
 
A motion was made to accept the 07/18/17 minutes. Seconded. All were in favor. 
 
Chief Wyman’s Updates: 
 The new cruiser should be fully equipped and ready to go sometime next month. 
 The annual Halloween party will be held on October 30th from 5-8PM with plenty 
of pizza, popcorn and candy for all. Several committee members have offered to be on 
hand to help. 
 The budget season is about to begin. Since the Merrimack Dispatch is going live 
in 2018, next year’s budget will see an increase in necessary upgrades to allow better 
access of information. Adjustments for salaries will also be requested. 
 
New Business: 
 It was suggested that the Police Department’s webpage be updated to include all 
members of the force. 
 L. Carey started a brainstorming session on how to engage the town’s youth. 
Some suggestions were:  

• A skate park – skateboarding for summer months and ice skating  
in the winter.  

• Possibly having the Chief and his officers connect with the 
elementary school students by being more visible at the school. 
This could be done on a rotating basis of personnel.  

• Suggestions are always welcome. 
  
With no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 6:56PM. 
 
The next meeting is scheduled for January 16, 2018. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Barbara Randall  
 


